

# Association of Residence Hall Students

## *Council Meeting for Monday September 18th, 2017*



### Call to Order

Roll Call: What is your favorite cereal of all time

Laura Daly, President  
Kayla Olowin, Vice President  
Kay Rinkers, Director of Outreach  
Tucker Antico, Director of Finance  
Brendan Maguire, Director of Records  
Megan Mercurio, NHAS President  
Rayna Klingensmith, NHAS Vice President  
Sage Fong, NHAS Representative  
Nathaniel Waxman, NHAS Representative  
Hannah Yost, SHRA President & Student Health and Wellness  
Jessica Shuey, SHRA Administrative Vice President  
Shoelle, SHRA Representative  
Stephen Day, EHRA President  
Stephen Dougherty, EHRA Representative  
Anila Anthony, PHRA President  
Brian Kile, PHRA Executive Vice President  
Cheyenne, PHRA Treasurer  
Emma Kurtis, PHRA Representative  
David Carcamo, Pollock Resident  
Cameron Francis, WHRA President  
Jonathan Lockwood, WHRA Treasurer  
Julia Bollinger, WHRA Rep & Co-Campus Safety & Security  
Amanda Klovekorn, Recruitment & PR-Chair  
Matt Beyen, Cinemas Chair  
Paige Fox, Panhellenic Liason  
Laekin O'Hara, NCC  
Jessica Mingle  
Brian Shoemaker, WHRA Representative  
Dan, East Halls Coordinator

### Guest of the Week

•

### Open Student Forum

•

### Liaison Reports

- **Movin' On - Mitch Rosen** ([mdr5000@psu.edu](mailto:mdr5000@psu.edu))
  - Nothing to report
- **National Residence Hall Honorary (NRHH) - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Panhellenic Council - Paige Fox** ([pef5050@psu.edu](mailto:pef5050@psu.edu))
  - National Hazing Prevention Week starts this week
- **University Park Undergraduate Association (UPUA) - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report

### Adviser Report

- **Mark Rameker** ([mjr22@psu.edu](mailto:mjr22@psu.edu)), **John Hurst** ([jeH9@psu.edu](mailto:jeH9@psu.edu))
  - Nothing to report

### Area Reports

- **East (EHRA) - Stephen Day**
  - Elected our ARHS Reps!
  - Having someone from food services talk to us next week about buffet hours
- **Eastview/Nittany (ENRA) - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **North (NHAS) - Megan Mercurio** ([mem6323@psu.edu](mailto:mem6323@psu.edu))
  - Volleyball Event, Wednesday, September 20th!
- **Pollock (PHRA) - Anila Anthony** ([axa99@psu.edu](mailto:axa99@psu.edu))
  - Budget Request for PHRAday submitted.
    - Laura: Are you holding these events in Pollock Commons?
    - Anila: Yes
    - Laura: And you're allowed to bring outside food in Pollock Commons?
    - Anila: Yes
    - Laura: Ok because I know in West we're not allowed to.
    - Nathaniel: The budget request was higher than it was last year. How much was it?
    - Anila: \$1,500 but we started with less of an overall budget this year than last year.
  - Hoping to get more than pizza during events.
  - New Treasurer and Blood drive chair elected.
- **South (SHRA) - Hannah Yost** ([hby5050@psu.edu](mailto:hby5050@psu.edu))
  - Painting event Sept. 28
  - Hoping to collaborate with Alexa for donut event
  - Looking for Panhellenic Liaison
- **West (WHRA) - Cameron Francis** ([cyf5173@psu.edu](mailto:cyf5173@psu.edu))
  - Elected webmaster & are working on supporting Hannah Yost's Domestic Violence Awareness month initiative

### Internal Committee Reports

- **Historian - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Homecoming - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Internal Policy (IPC) - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Public Relations - Amanda Klovekorn** ([alk5617@psu.edu](mailto:alk5617@psu.edu))
  - Check out the PR request form and let me know if you have suggestions, otherwise feel free to submit any requests.
  - Instagram takeover? Possibly a CAACURH delegate taking over for the instagram account for the conference.
    - Laekin: Why don't you put the link in the topic section of the groupme so it saves it?
    - Amanda: Great idea, thanks.
- **Social - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **THON - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Web Design - Akhil Dharmavaram** ([afd5151@psu.edu](mailto:afd5151@psu.edu))

- psuarhs.org

### External Committee Reports

- **Activities - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Recruitment - Amanda Klovekorn ([alk5617@psu.edu](mailto:alk5617@psu.edu))**
  - Contact info for open positions?
- **ARHS Cinemas - Matt Beyen ([mdb5548@psu.edu](mailto:mdb5548@psu.edu))**
  - This weekend we will be playing The House & Pokemon 2000
    - Laura: Do you have the attendance numbers last week?
    - Matt: Baby Driver had 973 people total come. We broke 300 for the first time in over a year, too.
    - Cameron: How do you feel about the sound system? I feel like it's sub-par.
    - Matt: We don't have control over that and it's a big issue. We're not allowed to do any fixing of it. The Hub tech has to take care of it and the person who runs the repairs doesn't think it's necessary. But John Harlow and I are trying to work on it. A new person is coming in and we're hoping the predecessor doesn't relay that it's not necessary.
    - Tucker: What is the theatre capacity?
    - Matt: 380 people. We got to 370 people last week.
- **Campus Safety & Security - Nick Mahon ([nam5557@psu.edu](mailto:nam5557@psu.edu)) & Julia Bollinger ([jfb5368@psu.edu](mailto:jfb5368@psu.edu))**
  - Nothing to report
- **Diversity - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Housing and Food Services - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **National Communications Coordinator (NCC) - Laekin O'Hara ([ljo5051@psu.edu](mailto:ljo5051@psu.edu))**
  - Apply for CAACURH
  - Working with NRHH for affiliation
  - Chat last week - NCC introductions & seeing what other schools are doing
  - Chat tonight- legislation
    - Kayla: Once we get the new numbers in the groupme, do you mind send everything again?
    - Laekin: Oh yeah, I'm going to be sending it a lot anyway.
- **Philanthropy - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Student Health & Wellness - Hannah Yost ([hby5050@psu.edu](mailto:hby5050@psu.edu))**
  - SHAB meeting October 2nd
  - Will get back to you guys on Domestic Violence Awareness bracelets
- **Sustainability - Nick Mahon ([nam5557@psu.edu](mailto:nam5557@psu.edu))**
  - Plastic Week Update: Bottles and Sign-ups
  - Plastic Week Moved to next week
    - Anila: I have class until 5:30, and this starts at 6 you said? And 7 is the meeting?
    - Laura: Someone will be there in Pollock either from ARHS or PHRA to help.
    - Hannah: So you don't want us to have area meetings and instead help out distribute this? I haven't talked to Nick.
    - Anila: I haven't either.
    - Stephen Dougherty: Same
    - Cameron Francis: I have
    - Brian Kile: PHRA can do it from 5-7, we go to our meeting, then ARHS can help after that.

- Laura: We're handing out water bottles at 6 but going before to talk about what we're doing. We don't expect it to last to 7. It's only 150 water bottles per area. (East and Pollock)
- Matt: When we did it the first time we were done in maybe 25 minutes. And that was with taste testing.
- Cameron: Have you put on the stickers yet?
- Laura: No not yet, we're going to need help with that as well. They'll be in the ARHS office.

#### Executive Officer Reports

- **President - Laura Daly** ([lvd5265@psu.edu](mailto:lvd5265@psu.edu))
  - Canning
  - Area President Meetings: Area Presidents come talk to me during forum break
  - Student Leader Roundtable Retreat
    - Megan: What speaker did they prevent from speaking at that event?
    - Laura: Richard Spencer
    - Rayna: Who is that?
    - Laura: A neo-nazi & alt-right white nationalist.
    - Laura: They also didn't turn him away because of his cause, but because of the safety for our students.
    - David: Richard Spencer is an alt-right speaker and there is a lawsuit going on right now with Michigan State and University of Florida looking at whether or not speakers can be disinvited and how it infringes on free speech.
    - Amanda: I linked an article about it in the shenanigans groupme.
- **Vice President - Kayla Olowin** ([kms7123@psu.edu](mailto:kms7123@psu.edu))
  - Director of Housing named the new building in East "Martin Hall."
  - Thinking of different bonding activities for ARHS: open discussion for any ideas?
    - Matt: You guys could always come to cinemas and watch a movie!
    - Laura: We were also invited by the Escape Room in State College to come for \$25/person.
    - Matt: Which one is it?
    - Laura: I'm not sure, we'll talk about it in open discussion.
- **Director of Advocacy - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Director of Programming - OPEN**
  - Nothing to report
- **Director of Outreach - Kay Rinkers** ([kgr5093@psu.edu](mailto:kgr5093@psu.edu))
  - NHHAW Updates
  - Transportation Updates
  - Group picture
    - David: A cool idea would be using social media and saying for every share, ARHS would donate.. Such and such. For publicity and a good cause.
    - Brian: Zagster says it costs \$25 a year but doesn't specify if it's academic year or calendar year. Do you know which it is?
    - Kay: I don't think they specified that at the meeting but I can ask them next month or email him.
- **Director of Records - Brendan Maguire** ([bfm5125@psu.edu](mailto:bfm5125@psu.edu))
  - Office Hours
  - Attendance tracking
    - Stephen Dougherty: Does leaving early count as a half absence?
    - Brendan: No
    - Brian Kile: So our ARHS Rep has
- **Director of Finance - Tucker Antico** ([tja5251@psu.edu](mailto:tja5251@psu.edu))
  - Account Balance: \$32,269.17

- Finance Fact: Hurricane Harvey is currently projected to be the most costly natural disaster ever. Irma is expected to be top three most costly ever. Katrina was \$108 billion and currently number one.

Forum Break 6:58-7:13

Open Discussion

- **Kay Rinkers: T-shirts and ARHS Cinemas Support for NHAWW**
  - Laekin: I feel like that went really well last year, so I'd love to see it again.
  - Brian: What week is it?
  - Kay: November 12th to the 18th.
  - Brian: It went really well like Laekin said, so I'd love to do it again.
  - Matt: I'm more than happy to talk to distributors about what to get for November. I'm happy to do the same movie as last year, but does anyone else have other ideas?
  - Laura: Didn't they pick the movie last year?
  - Kay: The planning committee decided on it last year but it's our cinema so we could decide on something else.
  - Hannah: Do they do a sleep out?
  - Kay: They did but attendance hasn't been great for it in the past so they're thinking about doing a late-night hang out.
- **Kayla Olowin: Events & Bonding Idea's**
  - Laekin: Is that trampoline park open yet? That was largely requested last year.
  - Kayla: I can look it up, but it's said "coming soon" for the past two years.
  - Laekin: I can resend that doodle poll of everything we wanted to do but didn't get to do last year if you guys want me to.
  - Laura: Yeah
  - Laekin: Amanda and I are also happy to host a movie night or potluck.
- **Anila Anthony's PHRAday event**
  - Hannah Yost: These events went really well last year and gives people something to do on a Friday night that doesn't include going out. It's important for us to fund successful events like this.
  - Laura: Any other points?
  - Brian Kile: I highly suggest you guys go check the PHRAday event out on Friday. It'll give you a taste of what they're like.
  - Laura: What are you guys doing Friday?
  - Brian Kile: Casino Night
  - Matt: As an ARHS member am I allowed to win anything even if I don't live in Pollock?
  - Brian: Yes, everyone is allowed to win - even RA's. We're trying to run it like a mini ARHS casino night.
- **Thespians Budget Request**
  - Brian: I believe the number a lot of people did agree on was \$1,000 but \$300 for tickets. They did give us free tickets in the past, correct?
  - Laura: They did in the past but not this year.
  - Brian: My thought is to pass \$1,000 and see if they give us tickets for free. If they do, give them to east and give freshman opportunities to go see an event like this for the first time for free. If they don't give us tickets, we can discuss further. Also, Pollock gave out 3 tickets to Rent last year and they had 10 for a \$50 dollar show and were struggling to give them all out.
  - Laekin: I feel like I made myself pretty clear last week how I feel about this. My concern about giving tickets away is that potentially it takes away opportunities for people who actually want to go from going. Tickets usually sit in the office unused. So I don't know if we

should request tickets if they didn't offer it. But I also don't think we should be funding the full amount.

- **Alexa Ain's Budget Request**
  - Laekin: So I talked to Alexa and I think what was confusing was.. We're not giving them any money. We're partnering with them. We'd be spending our own money on donuts and they'd be sending people to help us help them. I think this would be a great opportunity for a partnership and have these ties early in the year so in the future we can have great events with them. This is a really easy way to do that and it's just the cost of donuts and reserving tables.
  - Brian Shoemaker: I think if we go through with this, we should have someone be at their tables at Old Main because like Laekin said it's a partnership and part of that is getting our name out as well.
  - Anila: I think we should move on because everyone agrees it's a good partnership.

### Old Business

- **Cameron Francis' Proposal about Office Hours (recap):**
  - Executive Board would hold two office hours and everyone else would volunteer. So ARHS Reps and Chairs would not be required to hold office hours if this was approved. The basis around is idea is that nobody is really attending office hours anyway. You can voluntarily hold office hours. I just don't want it to be mandatory.
- **Brian Kile separate Proposal about Office Hours (recap):**
  - My proposal was pretty much Cameron's except it included chairs having office hours. (Not Reps) My reasons for that included shorter ARHS meetings because I was hoping that chairs could say "next week I'm going to propose this thing" and if you have comments or ideas come to my office hour to discuss it. And if you can't make the office hour, you could email them to discuss it. And these responsibilities to build character. The hub does expect us to have hours. I know they don't say how much specifically, but we're given a very nice opportunity to not have to go into the lottery every year and I don't want to lose it. What would we do if we lost the office? I also think a good idea is to say this position has an office hour at this time, list it somewhere so people can come in and discuss it with that person and it advertises us as well. I honestly don't think an hour of your time is too much to ask. An hour where you can just plan out your week and send out emails regarding your chair is a good hour spent.
- Laekin: Cameron while I appreciate the spirit of your piece, I think office hours are really important to have especially since area organizations don't really have office hours anymore. I was talking to the Pitt NCC and they have 5 office hours per week. They spread them out and have chairs and hall council members do office hours as well. They have meetings, drop-ins, and things like that. I can get behind not having ARHS Reps not having office hours because they can be putting their focus on different areas. But I think an hour is not a lot of time to ask for out of your week for chairs. I have a lot of other responsibilities for other organizations and this hour would give me time to do things I need to do for ARHS during this time. I know there was a discussion about how often do people really come into the office and ask questions - I've had plenty of people ask questions and call me while I'm in the office. So I appreciate what you're trying to do but I don't think office hours are a waste of time at all.
- Stephen Day: I wanted to touch on what Brian said about making ARHS meetings shorter. The Area Presidents just tried to coordinate meetings with Laura and we couldn't even find a time to do so. So I don't know if these office hours would even matter when it comes to finding time to talk about issues
- Brian K: I think it would also be helpful for chair meetings.

- Brian Shoemaker: If we're having these office hours and you're saying "oh well if they email them" then that's ok outside of the hour.. That's the same thing as not having them. Laekin, the argument for people having them is to discuss ARHS material during that time. But you just said you don't even have to do ARHS things during that hour. Why not just set a time on your own schedule to meet with someone?
- Laekin: What I'm talking about specifically is to set a time for your tasks. If they can't meet during the office hour, then you can work around it. I hate to go on "this is what we've always done." But it is. It's in our constitution for a reason. We want someone in there in case someone asks a question. Every other organization, you walk by, there are people in the office. Every other university I've talked to, they have office hours. I don't want to be asked "Why don't you guys have office hours," and I don't want to answer "They didn't want to, they didn't think it was necessary, they thought we can be emailed instead."

Brian Shoemaker: I think we can just have a better system in place.

Megan: So who would be mandatory to have office hours?

- Laura: Cameron wants only exec of ARHS. Brian wants execs of ARHS and chairs of ARHS. The current constitution has Exec, Chairs and Reps.
- Cameron: Mine is with a window for people to volunteer.
- David: I think with amendments you want to make sure it doesn't reflect the current council but it's a change that will last.
- Brian Kile: Do your Professors host office hours?
- Brian Shoemaker: They do.
- Brian Kile: Professors host office hours for everyone, even if certain people can't attend. And if they can't, they make room and schedule changes to meet people. Office hours are about the broader amount of people not just individuals.
- Julia: Chair positions can use office hours for meetings. So if we have office hours, we're eliminating meeting times for meeting with people. We get why office hours are important, but it's more about having them on a volunteer basis. Chairs should be able to have meetings with organizations in the office and if they want to have an hour in there to organize, they can volunteer to do that.
- Laura: Point of clarification, you can still have a meeting in the office during somebody's office hour.
- Laekin: The sign up sheet doesn't really matter. It's not binding, it's not in our constitution, it's not bylaws. I can sign up and not go and it's whatever. Same goes for meetings. John McGlynn used to have a meeting during my office hour last year and kick me out for 20 minutes. It wasn't a big deal. It's very flexible. The sign up sheet is for scheduling and to make it organized. It's not super crazy like if you're a minute late you're done for. It's to keep you knowing you have a responsibility.
- Julia: Wouldn't that be difficult for chairs to have meetings in there if needed?
- Laekin: In the past we've posted the hours on the door and social media. I think they should be extended before from 12-5 so it's more open to schedules.
- Laura: Point of clarification, we're open to doing more hours if it doesn't work on people's schedules.
- Rayna: How many people drop by on a normal 12-5 day?
- Laura: Not that many people usually.
- Cameron: I want to exhaust the speakers list after everyone who is currently on the list speaks. If anyone else wants to go on the list, do so now.
  - Cameron motions to exhaust the speakers list
  - Brian Kile seconds
  - Motion passes 16-0-1
- Cameron: David the opportunity we have as a democratic institution is to reflect how we feel. And we have the freedom to change it if another council wishes to.
- Amanda: I'm actually working with some other people to start another organization and one thing we've been talking about is looking into getting a space in the hub. It says the

organization in the hub must be holding office hours and post office hours on the door. The point that stood out to me is where it talks about the office must be used for meetings and discussions, not for storage. I think this is important for our organization so we can show we're not taking advantage of the space. This is pretty much guaranteed. We don't share it with other organizations. But we're pretty much using it for storage right now. That's going against the agreement of the hub office space. I think it would be a lot better for the organization if we were to have our office hours.

- Hannah motions to vote by secret ballot for Cameron's Amendment Proposal
  - Motion is accepted
- Stephen Day motions to pass Cameron's Legislation
  - Megan Mercurio seconds
  - Motion passes 10-0-5
  
- Nathaniel motions to pass \$1,000 for the Thespians
  - Cameron Francis seconds
  - Motion passes 15-0-2
  
- Laekin motions to pass \$250 for the Donut Stress Day
- Brian Kile seconds
- Motion passes 13-0-4
  - Cameron: Is that \$250 spread apart every area?
  - Laura: It's \$250 total you guys can decide how to spend it.
  - Laekin: I figured \$250 would be enough and if we need to spend more we can.
  - Nathaniel: It's \$10 a box so it's a lot of donuts.
  - Anila: We can pass more money for it if we need to?
  - Laura: Yes

#### New Business

- Hannah motions to pass \$1,800 for PHRAday
  - Nathaniel passes
  - Motion passes 16-0-1
  
- Kay Rinkers nominates Jessica Mingle for UPUA Liaison
- Jessica Mingle accepts her nomination
- Brian K: What are your time commitments?
- Jessica Mingle: Blue & White Society, my sorority & classes
- Hannah Yost: Do you have a position in UPUA?
- Jessica Mingle: Not currently
- Matt: You mentioned you want to work on improving the relationship between UPUA & ARHS. How?
- Jessica Mingle: I think we can work together on implementing better policies for Gender Neutral Housing. I think combining resources and working on things like that can be a great start.
  - Jessica is elected UPUA Liaison
  - Brian motions to close elections
  - Amanda seconds
  - Motion passes
  
- Laekin motions to pass a ceiling of \$1,000 towards the canning weekend for gas, tolls and a gift to the host family
  - Brian Kile seconds
  - No objections
  - Motion passes 12-0-5

#### Informal Discussion



Cameron motions to close the meeting  
Hannah seconds  
No objections  
Motion passes  
Meeting Adjourned 8:30

Budget Requests:

Organization: PHRA

Contact: Anila Antony

- ASA Account Number
  - 232
- What Kind of Support are you looking for?
  - Monetary
- Name of Event, Event Date/Time/Location
  - PHRAday
  - 10/13, 10/20, 10/27, 11/3, 11/10, 12/1 (all fridays) from 7pm- 9pm in Pollock commons
- Describe The Event
  - Every Friday for the 6 weeks we plan on doing programs in Pollock area to provide an alternative evening of fun on Fridays. We are cosponsoring these events with Residence Life and will be conducting the first 6 weeks of PHRAday events.
  - Student involvement in a community is vital to a successful college life. The more involved students are in an institution, the more invested they will be.
- History of Event
  - This will be the second year that PHRA will be running PHRAday events.
- How will this event benefit on campus students?
  - Our goal is to keep students here and have activities for them to do in the area. We hope to provide students in our area a fun Friday evening
- Have you applied for UPAC Funding?
  - N/A
- How much financial assistance are you requesting from ARHS?
  - \$1,800
- How will this funding be used?
  - Purchasing tools and props needed for the events, pizza and drinks.
- Would you be willing to advertise ARHS as a sponsor?
  - Yes

**Organization: The Penn State Thespians**

Contact: Paul Kane ([prkane77@gmail.com](mailto:prkane77@gmail.com))

- ASA Account Number
  - 263
- What Kind of Support are you looking for?

- o Monetary
- Name of Event, Event Date/Time/Location
  - o The Penn State Thespians Present: The Drowsy Chaperone
  - o Schwab Auditorium, Oct 12-14, 7:30 PM
- Describe The Event
  - o Touted as "A musical within a comedy" this Tony-Award-Winning, satirical, over-the-top lampoon of Golden-Age musical theatre is made all the funnier by the fact that it literally is that thing it strives to poke fun at. An eccentric old man, (or in the case of our production, a woman) recounts his favorite Broadway musical: The fictional "The Drowsy Chaperone" and the show comes to life in his apartment as he describes each scene. The characters are cookie-cutter, the accents are over-the-top, and and the audience will be in stitches as they escape the dreariness of their lives, if only for a moment.
- History of Event
  - o The Penn State Thespians, having recently celebrated our 120th year, are the oldest continually-running student organization on campus (Glee club would've beaten us if WWII didn't happen). Every year, we put on two mainstage musicals, several cabarets, and two children's shows. Drove of students and families alike come to see our productions, and we hope to provide our unique brand of entertainment to the wonderful people of the State College and University Park communities for years and years to come.
- How will this event benefit on campus students?
  - o The Penn State Thespians are one of the premier arts organizations on campus. We strive to make new students feel welcome, and more importantly, we strive to teach them the importance of this art in our world today. We strive to provide them with useful skills for the world outside of college - teamwork, leadership, independence, responsibility. Our organization is at once, a creative outlet, a social influencer, a classroom, a business, and a family. Students with an interest in theatre who see our productions often join our club, and they always come out better people once they leave this school.
- Have you applied for UPAC Funding?
  - o Yes
- How much financial assistance are you requesting from ARHS?
  - o \$1,300
- How will this funding be used?
  - o Due to this show's relative obscurity outside of the theatre community, we have decided that our marketing team needs significantly more money this year than in years past. Whereas a typical year would see \$2000 being sufficient for their purposes, an additional \$1000 to \$1500 will be needed to cover their increased expenses, as well as any loss we may take as a result of doing a show that college students typically do not have a chance to see or participate in. Additionally, the marketing team this year is an exceptional collaboration of individuals with creative, interpersonal, and academic abilities far greater than what our organization has seen in the past. As treasurer, it is my personal wish to provide these gifted individuals with superior resources, in the hope that they will produce superior work.
- Would you be willing to advertise ARHS as a sponsor?
  - o No

**Organization: Panhellenic**

Contact: Alexa Ain ([apa5098@psu.edu](mailto:apa5098@psu.edu))

- ASA Account Number
  - 8504
- What Kind of Support are you looking for?
  - Monetary, volunteers
- Name of Event, Event Date/Time/Location
  - Wellness Week -- Donut Stress
  - October 19th - 7:30am-10:00am -- Various Locations including South, Pollock, and Old Main
- Describe The Event
  - Wellness Week is Panhellenic programming week where we are doing multiple different events such as a Sleep Workshop, Financial Literacy Program, hopefully a fitness class and more. With all of our changes going on, we have decided to make these events open to those who wish to attend. In doing so, I have contacted multiple different organizations to help co-sponsor some events and I thought this program would be perfect for ARHS. I was planning on doing a Do Not (Donut) Stress Day where we wish students luck on their way to class. This will be right around peak exam time and fingers crossed it will not be when the snow starts around here.
- History of Event
  - As stated above, this is the first time we are opening this week up to other individuals and it is the first time I will be planning the Wellness Week. However, I know multiple other organizations who have done similar events and have found success (ex: Blue and White Society)
- How will this event benefit on campus students?
  - This will benefit on-campus students because it will show them that their fellow students support their success, as well as bring a little sunshine to their day. I think this will lift their spirits and help with their emotional well-being.
- Have you applied for UPAC Funding?
  - No
- How much financial assistance are you requesting from ARHS?
  - Around \$100
- How will this funding be used?
  - The funding will be used to purchase donuts for your respective tables, as well as if you need supplies like a table cover, which can be decided at your discretion.
  - I am requesting \$100 as that gives you around 6 dozen donuts at each table -- if you choose to only table in two locations -- Please do as many as you can have volunteers for
- Would you be willing to advertise ARHS as a sponsor?
  - Yes